[bookmark: _Hlk174523107]Sandersville City Council
Working Session Minutes
September 16, 2024 – 4:00 P.M.

[bookmark: _Hlk168385030]Council Members and City Employees present:
Mayor Jimmy Andrews                                        
Mayor Jeffery Smith			        	    	Victor Cuyler, Police Chief
Council Member Ben Salter			    	Carson Daley, Mainstreet/DDA Director
Council Member Deborah Brown		      	Kandice Hartley, City Clerk
Council Member Mayme Dennis	      	        
Council Member Danny Brown 		       
Sharon Eveland, City Manager		        
Keenan Howard, City Attorney     		        	
 					
Mayor Andrews called the September 16, 2024 Working Session of the Sandersville City Council to order at 4:00 p.m.

Recognitions:
Chamber President Katie Moncus updated the council on different upcoming events followed by passing out the Chamber of Commerce 3rd quarter report and reviewing key reports. President Moncus then thanked the city for the help and participation that the city provides for the festival. President Moncus then reviewed recent memberships and explained the different initiatives that the chamber is currently working on.

Director of Literacy Leah Clark with the Washington County Board of Education informed the council of the WACO reads program throughout the schools and explained how the program works getting books into kids homes and really making reading a priority. Mayor Andrews then read a proclamation declaring September 30th as Georgia Reads Day in Sandersville. Director Clark announced that the school would welcome any council member that would like to participate in reading to the classes on September 30th.  
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Council Reports:
Chief Cuyler asked Captain Ken Parker with the investigations division to update the council on recent shootings in the area. Captain Parker updated the council on arrests that have already been made in connection with the recent shootings with majority being juveniles. Mayor Andrews asked Captain Parker and Chief Cuyler to look into having a community meeting to inform the community on the crime statistics and make the public aware of what is going on.  Council Member Dennis said she has had a lot of complaints about Railroad Avenue and Oak Street and she would like to discuss some other complaints as well with the Chief.  Chief Cuyler then stated that he would like the councils approval to reinstate the Assistant/Deputy Chief position. City Manager Eveland explained that this would be an internal promotion and interview process. The Council questioned the structure going forward once the Deputy Chief position is filled. City Manager Eveland explained that the structure of the police department will depend on who is hired into the assistant/deputy chief position. 

City Clerk / HR Director Kandice Hartley stated there is a first read of an ordinance adopting an addendum to the GMEBS Defined Benefit Retirement Plan. Director Hartley explained that this is just going to be making some language changes that were brought to GMA’s attention through an IRS audit and that this would not be changing the actual retirement plan documents.

Mainstreet / DDA Director Daley thanked the council for attending the recent regional meet up  for Mainstreet and went on to say that it was a honor to be asked for Sandersville to host this meeting. Director Daley stated that several attendees were very impressed with what the City of Sandersville and all the recent growth in the downtown area.

City Manager Eveland announced that open enrollment for health insurance premiums would be taking place the first of October and with the budget not being complete until later in October premium figures need to already be calculated. Manager Eveland discussed the possibility of the city covering a bigger portion of the family premium and that this figure would need to be decided at the next meeting. City Manager Eveland reviewed a draft travel and training policy for the council to review, and asked the council if they had any questions regarding the draft policy. Council Members then had discussion.   City Manager Eveland also discussed the option of doing a council training retreat and asked for councils input on dates. 

City Attorney updated the council on projects that he is currently working on. 

Mayor Andrews announced it was constitution week, and asked everyone to be in prayer for our nation and the citizens of Winder with the recent tragedies. 

Council Member Mayme Dennis asked for further clarification on the retirement documents. Council Member Dennis went on to state that there is a lot of activity and loitering on streets in her district that really needs addressing. 

Council Member Deborah Brown stated there is a resident that lives behind the post office that is having drainage ditch issues that the city needs to look into it. City Manager requested Council Member Deborah Brown send an email with the issues.















Sandersville City Council
Meeting Minutes
September 16, 2024- 5:00 p.m.

Council Members and City Employees present:
Mayor Jimmy Andrews                                          
Mayor Jeffery Smith			        	   	 		Victor Cuyler, Police Chief
Council Member Ben Salter			    			Kandice Hartley, City Clerk
Council Member Deborah Brown		        
Council Member Mayme Dennis		    
Council Member Danny Brown 		       
Sharon Eveland, City Manager		        
Keenan Howard, City Attorney     
	      	 						
Mayor Andrews called the September 16, 2024, meeting of the Sandersville City Council to order at 5:00 p.m. 

Council Member Danny Brown gave the invocation and Attorney Howard led pledge to the American Flag.
 
Approval of Minutes: 
Mayor Andrews stated that the minutes need to be corrected to reflect Council Member Dennis did not vote against the SEID Grant but abstained from the motion concerning the SEID grant. City Clerk Hartley notated the changes.

Mayor Pro Tem Smith made a motion to approve the September 3, 2024 Minutes with stated corrections. Council Member Debroah Brown seconded and the motion was unanimously approved. (Attachment A)

Ordinance 2024-04: An Ordinance adopting an Addendum to the GMEBS Defined Benefit Retirement Plan Adoption Agreement.
Council Member Ben Salter made a motion to waive the first reading and adopt Ordinance 2024-04: An Ordinance adopting an Addendum to the GMEBS Defined Benefit Retirement Plan Adoption Agreement. Council Member Danny Brown seconded and the motion passed unanimously.

Resolution 2024-19:
Council Member Deborah Brown made a motion to adopt A Resolution of the City of Sandersville, Georgia amending the authorized personnel schedule and job position classification and compensation plan to provide for a Deputy Chief position in the Police Department. Mayor Pro Tem Smith seconded and the motion passed unanimously.

GMA-Strategic Plan Retreat
Council Member Ben Salter made a motion to enter into an agreement for consulting services with GMA to provide facilitation services for a strategic planning retreat for the Mayor, Council and key staff for the City of Sandersville. Council Member Deborah Brown seconded and the motion passed unanimously.

Budget Hearing
Council Member Deborah Brown made a motion to set the FY 2025 City of Sandersville budget hearing for November 18th at 5 p.m. at the Fire Department Training Room. Council Member Danny Brown seconded and the motion passed unanimously.

Public Comment
None.

Executive Session:
Council Member Salter made a motion made a motion to enter into executive session to discuss personnel matters. Council Member Council Member Deborah Brown seconded and the motion passed unanimously. 

Adjournment:
Mayor Pro Tem Smith made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Council Member Deborah Brown seconded and the motion passed unanimously adjourned.



							
                            Jimmy Andrews, Mayor 
																		            __________________________________________
                                  Kandice Hartley, City Clerk

						__________________________________________
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